Tirzah (19) had a lot of things going this year. First of all, she graduated from high school. Right when we returned from
China, she left for a month in Indianapolis at the TELOS Institute. She earned her CNA (Certified Nurse Assistant) while
there. She is hoping to get a job here in Ganado to help prepare her for nursing. She is currently taking classes at Rio Salado
College to get her core subjects behind her. Tirzah plans to enroll in the nursing school at Northland Pioneer College next
year. She still teaches Sunday School and has been secing quite a few folks saved through her class and personal soulwinning.

Keturah (15) really enjoyed China! All the people, the buildings, the subways, the food, everything about it was great! It was
a lough to watch her eat a scorpion (really!) at the Night Market in Beijing. The Chinese sure enjoyed watching her! Keturah
is the Assistant Nursery Director at the church. She also does most of the secretarial work for her dad. Keturah also
records all the messages preached at the church. She also enjoys attending Celtic music concerts with her dad! It's hard to
believe she is a freshman!

The church in Ganado has experienced amazing growth this year. It is not unusual for Ganado Baptist to have over 100 people
in the services. We have seen more people baptized this year than we ever have before. The church is raising money for a
building program. We hope to see a new building put up in the spring of 2012. The church now supports 18 missionaries with
plans to add more to the family. The work to obtain the abandoned church building in Nazlini (25 miles from Ganado)
continues. This is where Joel and Fabi will start a new church. We are also working on developing a Bible College to train
Navajo leadership for the ministry. As you can see, we have very little to do to occupy our time! :-)

Tricia has a very active ministry among the ladies. She is personally discipling some folks right now in ther homes. Mark can't
seem to slow down as the work gets busier all the time. It seems different with Esther away from home, but we are excited

to see our children follow the will of God for their lives.

We don't know what 2011 holds, but we know Who holds 2011 and we will trust Him to take care of us in all things. Have a
blessed Christmas and a wonderful New Year!
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